### Richard Drax MP

South Dorset



# HOUSE OF COMMONS

Mr Matt Prosser
CEO, Dorset Council
South Walks House
South Walks Road
Dorchester
DT1 1UZ

14 September, 2020

**Dear Matt** 

## **DCH** development

I should be most grateful if this letter were copied and handed to each member of the Planning Committee that intends to listen to this application on the 15<sup>th</sup>.

I attach to it a submission from my neighbour, and the hospital's MP, Chris Loder. It is an excellent letter and I concur with it.

We are both keen that our submissions are read out at the planning meeting as we cannot contribute any other way, we've been told. While I do not wish to dwell on that point, I would be grateful if our views are known by Members, who will be recommended to refuse the application.

As you know, Chris and I have done all we could to help the hospital get approval for its application on the grounds the car park is key to the rest of the development, which is attracting Government funds to the tune of over £60 million.

It would seem perverse if this application was turned down over a bureaucratic matter that surely can be overcome. In addition, timing is important, as Chris says, and we do not want to lose these monies.

My warm regards.

Yours sincerely

#### CHRIS LODER MP



#### HOUSE OF COMMONS LONDON SW1A 0AA

As the Member of Parliament, not just for Dorchester, but for the wider community across West Dorset, I cannot emphasise enough the importance of this proposed development. I, therefore, urge the Planning Committee to approve this planning application in order to enable the NHS to continue taking care of the many thousands of people in rural Dorset. Dorset County Hospital is not only used by my 100,000 constituents, but also those from further afield.

I understand that the officers are recommending this planning application for refusal. In the middle of a global pandemic, having just experienced the worst national health crisis in living memory, the local NHS needs our support more than ever.

It has been incredibly difficult for my me and my colleagues to finally secure major Government investment into West Dorset. If this project is refused, the Council will, in effect, be pushing £62.5 million out of the county. As a former West Dorset District Councillor, myself, I find it difficult to reconcile that the Council could consider doing this.

As this application has been deferred on several occasions, there is an increasingly urgent need for development to begin. The Accident & Emergency Department at Dorset County Hospital was originally built for 22,000 attendances per year and is now seeing close to 50,000. There is an urgent need for expanded capacity.

Rural Dorset, like the whole country, is going through a period of recession. Aside from the healthcare benefits, the proposed construction will be a source of much needed employment for many in and around West Dorset, helping to stimulate the local economy.

We are fortunate to live in a democracy where democratically elected councillors have the final say on applications such as this. There have been, there are, and there will be residents in your wards whose lives depend on Dorset County Hospital; and Dorset County Hospital ultimately will depend on the works outlined within this application to meet the future needs of your residents. I cannot urge councillors enough to support this planning application from the Hospital.

Chin Lader

Chris Loder MP

Member of Parliament for West Dorset

Richard Drax MP, South Dorset cc:

Simon Hoare MP, North Dorset

Michael Tomlinson MP, Mid Dorset and North Poole